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From the Rabbi 
Beth D. Davidson 

Scroll, and prayed together on the wom-

en’s side.   

 

These women then became the core of  

“Women of the Wall,” a group dedicated 

to supporting women’s worship in this 

holy place.  

   

Due to the fact that control of the Wall is 

in the hands of an ultra-orthodox group, 

Women of the Wall were refused per-

mission to worship together; numerous 

laws were passed in the Knesset, until 

finally, in April 2003, the Israeli Su-

preme Court ruled in favor of a govern-

ment ban which prohibited women from 

reading Torah or wearing tallit or tefillin 

at the main public area at the Wall.   

 

Since then, there have been well-

publicized instances of women being 

arrested for wearing tallitot and carrying 

a Torah, as well as men being arrested 

for physical violence against women 

worshippers, and vandalism against the 

women’s side. 

 

Friday—Sunday, Feb. 5 through Feb. 7, 2016.  Above, teens from New Hampshire & New England gather in TAY social hall.  Standing center 

circle are MANTY president Serena Tanzer and MANTY advisor Adam Klein.  See thank you from Adam on page 2.  ~D. Rosenzweig picture. 

By the time you are reading this column, it 

will be a month since the historic agree-

ment in Israel regarding pluralistic wor-

ship at the Kotel—the Western Wall.  As 

many of you know, the site venerated by 

Jews for millennia has been segregated by 

gender:  men on one side of a mechitza, 

and women on the other.   

 

Anyone who has been fortunate enough to 

visit Israel has, I am sure, stood at the 

Wall, and perhaps placed a prayer in one 

of the cracks.   You may well have heard a 

formal worship service on the men’s side, 

but nothing communal on the women’s 

side.  The struggle for women’s prayer, 

and subsequently egalitarian prayer, has 

taken decades. 

 

This fight began in December, 1988, when 

70 women who had been attending the 

International Jewish Feminist Conference 

wanted to pray together in community.  

They went to The Wall, with a Torah 

The 2003 Supreme Court ruling required 

the Government to find an alternate site 

for women who wished to worship, and 

plans to provide a small prayer site at 

Robinson’s Arch, an archeological site 

around the corner from the traditional Ko-

tel site,  were suggested.  

  

The Robinson’s Arch area was inaugurat-

ed as prayer site in 2004; since then, 

Women of the Wall, B’not Mitzvah cele-

brations, and Conservative and Reform  

 
(Cont. at RABBI, p. 2) 
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(RABBI, cont. from p. 1) 

 

mixed gender groups have used the 

Robinson’s Arch site.   

 

Because this site isn’t really part of THE 

WALL, some members of Women of the 

Wall have continued to break the law by 

attempting to worship in the women’s 

section, with tallitot, Torah scrolls, and 

formal services.   

 

By 2013, their arrests, as well as signifi-

cant pressure from Jews living in the 

Diaspora,  led the Israeli Government to 

require a legal solution.  This is the back-

ground to the recent agreement.   

  

So the dramatic announcement over plu-

ralistic worship being achieved at the 

Kotel is, I believe, actually a misnomer.  

True, an agreement was reached with the 

Reform and Conservative movements 

and Women of the Wall, but what it does 

is to re-designate and upgrade the Robin-

son’s Arch area for egalitarian prayer 

services (men & women together) and 

women’s minyanim.  

  

As Rabbi Uri Regev, Director of Hid-

dush—an Israeli organization dedicated 

to achieving religious liberty and equali-

ty—wrote in a recent column, which 

discussed both pros and cons of this new 

agreement, for some  

“….[t]he agreement represents a 

betrayal of the original values and 

mission of the Women of the Wall, 

as well as to other Modern Orthodox 

women who are interested in digni-

fied prayer options in the women’s 

section of the traditional Kotel plaza. 

The agreement explicitly strengthens 

the ultra-Orthodox control of the 

prayer area at the ‘traditional’ sec-

tion of the Kotel, and therefore cre-

ates greater obstacles for the women 

who wish to stay in that area….” 

 

It would be sad, and ironic indeed, if this 

agreement, which in theory came about 

to provide freedom to worship for wom-

en, actually ends up restricting them even 

further. 

 

So the question with which I am left is:  

does the Liberal world accept this deal, 

In photo above,  from left, Missy Rosenberg slightly obscures her son Ryan, Nicole Leapley 

(mom of the domino champion Alix Ratinoff), and Michael Yellin, his daughter Zosia, and 

Mom Debra Garlin.Yellin  Picture by Beth D. Davidson. 

Game Night Draws a Double Minyan 
 

On Saturday evening, March 5,  two dozen members of the TAY family gathered 

in the social hall for the first "Havdalah and Game Night Experience."  A great 

time was had by all, although Rabbi Davidson was soundly beaten in dominos by 

the superior skills of  Alix Ratinoff.  Look for the next evening  to be scheduled 

over the summer. 

abandoning our hopes for true equality at 

the Wall, or do we say “Thank you but 

no thanks, we will not agree to sit at the 

back of the bus”—that is, accepting 

Robinson’s Arch and not the actual Wall 

wall.   

 

Do we take what we can get?   

Do we celebrate, as the Reform and Con-

servative Movements are doing?   

Do we end all efforts for actual access to 

the Kotel, and do we accept this as suffi-

cient progress? 

 

I don’t have an answer, but if you are 

interested in learning more, please con-

sider going to the websites of Women of 

the Wall, and Hiddush, as well as ARZA 

and the World Union for Progressive 

Judaism.  You will find all sides of the 

argument represented, and can decide for 

yourself where you will stand… 

~Rabbi Beth D. Davidson 

 Family Fun at First Game Night  

Winter Wonderland  
Thanks from MANTY 

by Adam Klein 

MANTY had a wonderful time plan-

ning and running this year's Winter 

Wonderland.  MANTY did a tremen-

dous job.   I was proud—as everyone at 

Temple Adath Yeshurun should be 

proud—of  how our students  handled 

themselves and represented our great 

community with the highest honor.   

 

We want to thank all the families and 

members of MANTY and TAY who 

volunteered for the weekend.  Without 

your efforts, this event would not have 

been as successful.   

 

Thank you again and MANTY is look-

ing forward with excitement to all of 

our events for the remainder of the year. 
 [Editor’s Note, see picture on page 1.] 
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TAY Webmaster Baron Launches New Website 

New Year, New Look:  TAY Website Redesigned 
by Jonathan Baron 

The Temple Adath Yeshurun (TAY) website got a complete makeover the first week of March, 2016.  

The updated website offers many new features, including 

 A new look making it easier to read and navigate 

 Mobile-friendly features that work well on Smartphones and Tablets 

 Calendar entries that can be printed out and/or emailed events. Able to add iCal/ics to your Apple, Google and 

Outlook Calendars.  

 Lists of weekly Torah Portions (Parashat) with links to more detailed information 

 Access to past and current Bulletins under the “Media|Bulletin” page 

 Improved Photo Galleries allowing you to scroll through pictures in our photo galleries and enabling the addition 

of multiple galleries for future events 

 Easy access to locate TAY – Find TAY via Google Maps  

 Link to social media -Facebook icon link to TAY website on bottom of Home Page   

More updates and improvements coming too!  We will be adding a donation page and a RSVP page for events through the 

website. The new website was designed by Technology Committee Chair Jonathan Baron and committee member Lee Hill, 

with photography assistance by David Rosenzweig.  Give us your feedback:  Give us the thumbs up!   And/or join the TAY 

Group on Facebook and “like” us. 

 

This  screenshot (prepared by David Rosenzweig) gives you  an idea of how the new website looks.   

Check out its improved look and function for yourself at  <www.taynh.org.>. 
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Support TAY by purchasing 

HANNAFORD GIFT CARDS  
   in the TEMPLE OFFICE. 

  
We Earn 5% BACK on EACH CARD! 

 

ARE YOU A HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR OR FULL-TIME  

POST-SECONDARY STUDENT SCHOOL STUDENT  

(UP TO AGE 25) AND A MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING OF  

TEMPLE ADATH YESHURUN? 
 

 

You are invited to compete for 

THE SAMUEL SUGERMAN SCHOLARSHIP AWARD 

ESSAY CONTEST 
The Samuel Sugerman Scholarship will be awarded on the basis of a 500-word (or fewer) essay.  

Judgment will be based on the structure, content, and the manner in which the writer treats the chosen subject.  

The activities of the student, both curricular and extracurricular, will be a strong consideration. 

 

The premise of the essay is as follows: 

 

“Sam Sugerman was a man devoted to the advancement and security of the Jewish People, the perpetuation of our herit-

age, and the welfare of Temple Adath Yeshurun. He served the Temple nobly and with distinction, always concerned 

with the quality of Jewish life. In an essay, not to exceed 500 words, describe why you feel qualified for the scholarship 

that bears his name.” (Be sure to include your background, your Jewish and secular activities, and your goals.) 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

1. The cover page of the essay must have your name, address, phone number,  

 parent’s name and address, the name of the secondary school or college you attend (or will be attending),  

 and the expected year of your graduation. 

2. During the selection process, the name and address of the writer and his/her parents will be concealed. 

3.  Essays must be typed, double spaced, and placed in a sealed envelope marked  

        “Samuel Sugerman Scholarship Essay.” 

4. Essays must be received at the Temple Office by the close of the business day on Thursday, June 2, 2016.. 

5.  The winner of the $500 cash award will be announced at the Brotherhood Annual Meeting and BBQ on  

 Tuesday, June 7, 2016 and the presentation will be made that night. 

6. Each applicant must be a member of a TAY family in good standing. 

7. Each applicant must be between high school senior age and 25 years of age. 

 

TAY Brotherhood reserves the right to have the winning essay read at the BBQ and to publish all the submitted essays in 

the Bulletin. 
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Victoria Spindel—Jeffrey Rubin, June 2016 Aaron Frey—Elizabeth Gold, June 2016 

3 Nuptials Planned for June 2016 and 1 for November 

 

Patrick Korte—Hannah Clayman, June 2016 

 

 

See page 6, 

1st column, 

for brief 

details on 

these  

SIMCHAS. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Jonathan Lawson—Carla Corbett, Nov. 2016 
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.Capital  

Campaign  
UPDATE 

Again, I would like to express my gratitude to 

all those members of the congregation who 

have participated thus far in our three-year 

capital campaign.  (We are now in the middle 

year of the campaign.) 

 

Your generosity will not only revitalize and 

preserve our physical structure but provide an 

opportunity for current members and genera-

tions of Jews to come to learn and appreciate 

the teachings of our Torah   

 

As a part of our foyer renovation plan, the 

memorial plaques will move to the south wall 

of the sanctuary where the memories they 

invoke can be part of our worship service.   

 

In their prior location in the foyer a large 

plaque in the form of a partially unrolled to-

rah scroll will acknowledge all the members 

of our congregation who have contributed 

currently and throughout our remaining two 

years of the  capital campaign.  

 

The estimate for both the renovation cost and 

planned infrastructure upgrades is $500,000.  

To date with the participation of approximate-

ly one third of the congregation, we have re-

ceived contributions ranging from $18 to 

$120,000, totaling $376,928.   

 

Thank you to those who have already partici-

pated. If you have not contributed or 

pledged—or wish to increase your pledge—

please consider doing so this year.  It’s easy 

to spread a pledge over the two remaining 

years of the campaign, if that better fits your 

budget. 

 

On the next page, you can see the categories 

of giving, and the list of donors to date.  If 

you have any questions about the capital cam-

paign, contact the temple, or call me at  

627-8787. 

PRESIDENT’S Message 
Alan D. Kaplan 

Nuptials Planned, 
(cont. from p. 5.) 

 

Mazel tov to Elizabeth Spindel of 

Manchester, on the engagement of 

her daughter Victoria Spindel to 

Jeffrey Rubin of Framingham, 

MA.  Victoria is the daughter of 

Elizabeth Spindel and grand-

daughter of TAY member Judy 

Sandler. Victoria Spindel is a den-

tist here in Manchester, in practice 

with her mother.  Jeffrey Rubin 

works in business development.   

Their early June wedding will be 

at Lake Winnipesaukee, NH. 

 
[Editor’s note:  the Bulletin printed a 

brief notice of the Spindel-Rubin en-

gagement in a prior issue.  In this 

March Bulletin, we’re happy to have 

this picture plus three more to share 

with our community for these 2016 

nuptials.  See pictures on page 5.  

Look for more in the April issue.] 

 

Mazel tov to  Samuel and Ellen 

Gold of Manchester on the en-

gagement of their daughter Eliza-

beth Gold to Aaron Frey of Vir-

ginia.  Aaron Frey is the son of 

Sybil Frey and the late Judson 

Frey of Forest, VA. The couple 

met as students at the Edward Via 

College of Osteopathic Medicine 

in Blackburg, VA.  Elizabeth Gold 

graduated from the University of 

New Hampshire, while Aaron 

Frey graduated from Campbell 

University in Buies Creek, North 

Carolina.  Frey is now an emer-

gency medicine resident physician 

in Allentown, PA.  Elizabeth will 

finish her medical studies this 

May.  A June 2016 wedding is 

planned in Meredith, NH. 

 

Mazel tov to Paula Chessin and 

Steve Clayman of Manchester, on 

the engagement of their daughter 

Hannah Clayman of New York 

City to Patrick Korte, also of New 

York City.  A 2016 June wedding 

is planned in Maine.   

 

Mazel tov to Sherry and Stephen 

Goldberg of Nashua, on the en-

gagement of Sherry's daughter, 

Carla Elliott Corbett of Scottsdale, Ari-

zona, to Jonathan David Lawson, son of 

Jeff and Janis Lawson of Framingham, 

MA.  Carla Corbett’s father is Dennis 

Corbett of Middletown, PA. The wed-

ding will be in Arizona, probably in ear-

ly November 2016.Susan Shane-

 

Our big event for February was serving 

breakfast on Sunday morning, February 

7, to over 160 teens and their advisors 

from Jewish youth groups from through-

out New England who were here for a 

weekend of socializing, religious service 

and snow activities including skiing and 

snowboarding. Jay Hodes once again led 

the TAY Kitchen Krew in preparing and 

serving the meal. 

 

  Our big March event is 

  Joel Gordon’s 2016 

  version of our Purim 

  Party, this year entitled 

  “Fan-Purim-Tastic”. 

  We are expecting over 

  90 participants, chil

  dren and adults as 

well.   We have invited the 

Federation Pre-School to attend. All 

those present will enjoy ten fun games 

and prizes and some delicious food, in-

cluding corn dogs, hot dogs, pretzels and 

chips, Munchkins, drinks and, of course, 

Hamentashen.  

 

Mark Granoff is already in planning pro-

cess for our Seniors Dinner on May 12th. 

This year we will be bringing back the 

Manchester West High School Jazz 

Band, which was such a big hit at last 

year’s event. 

 

We will continue our recently initiated 

Memorial Day Service on May 30th. Our 

Annual Meeting/BBQ is scheduled for 

June 7 and will feature the awarding of 

the Samuel Sugerman Scholarship  and 

Man of the Year Awards. 

A combined Brotherhood-Sisterhood 

Service is scheduled for June 17.. Stay 

tuned for details. 

BROTHERHOOD NEWS 
Sol Rockenmacher 
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THANK YOU to ALL our  

Capital Campaign DONORS 
Contributors are listed through March 4, 2016 

 
Genesis  

($75,000 or more)  

 

Robert Stahl Memorial Fund -  

directed gift for patio renovation 

 

_____________________________ 

 

Exodus  
($40,000 to $74,999)  

 

Holocaust Memorial Fund 

Krentzel Temple Beautification 

Fund 

_____________________________ 

 

Leviticus   

(10,000 to $39,999) 

 

Pamela Grich & Louis Fink 

Elda Cordero Goodman 

Ann Licciardello-Hersher 

(Hersher Family Foundation) 

Rabbi Beth D. Davidson  

and Clifford Lopate 

 

_____________________________ 
 

Numbers  
($5,000 to $9,999) 

 

Nona & Lorne Fienberg 

Nancy Frankel 

Susan Stahl Hardy 

Carolyn & Philip Hollman 

Emilie & Alan D. Kaplan 

Linda & Sol Rockenmacher 

David Rosenzweig 

Barbara & Barry Scotch 

Cate & Adam Tanzer 

Frances & Richard Winneg 

 

Deuteronomy 
($1000—$4999) 

 

Anonymous 

Susan & Martin Baroff 

 Jonathan Baron   

Toby & Robert Bersak 

Maryellen & Mark Biletch 

Stephen Blatt 

Janice & Judson Belmont  

Stephen Camann 

Esther Fishman 

Bennett Freeman 

Ruth & Joel Gordon 

Marjorie & Jay Hodes 

Marilyn Hoffman 

Rebecca Kadish & Robert Levine 

Janice & Michael Litvin 

Charlotte Krentzel 

Laura & Jay Levine 

Elaine & David Penchansky 

Marc Rubenson 

Beth Ann Salzman 

Frances & Steven Short 

Joanne Taube & Eliot Sirkin 

Cheryl & Jeremy Waldman 

Nancy Stahl Wilsker 

 

_________________________________ 

 

Prophets  
($18—$999) 

Sonya Ascher 

Jonathan E. Baron 

Bruce Berk 

Anna & Jake Berry 

Mr. & Mrs Lawrence Bryan  

(Ralph Baer grandfather) 

(Continued next column at Prophets) 

 

If you made a contribution or pledge that was not listed, or your name is incorrectly listed,  

please contact the office with the correction for future publication and correct placement on the plaque. 

Prophets, continued. 

($18—$999) 
 

Jeffrey Crocker 

Barbara Davidson 

Rita & John Davis 

Thelma Ellerin 

Mandy & Barry Frank 

Nancy & Alan Friedberg 

Eugene Friedman 

Richard Friedman 

Sylvia Friedmann 

Debra Garlin & Michael Yellin  

Patricia M. & Paul J. Gladstone 

Samuel Gold 

Jeanette Goldberg 

Sherry & Stephen Goldberg 

H. Frances Gordon 

Mark Granoff 

Loretta & Ernest Greenberg 

Patricia Kalik 

Robert Katchen 

Ruth Kleinfeld 

Nancy & Richard Kudler 

Dominique & Marc Lapin 

Shelley A & Peter G Lecours 

Stephen Lewy 

Leatrice Levy 

JoAnn Meyers 

Reva & Arnold Miller 

Susan & Jay Niederman 

Jonathan Pollack 

Jeannette M. Popovsky 

Anita Price 

Karen & Steve Rothstein 

Esta Shriber 

Paula Silver & Paul Noyovitz. 

Mary Singer 

Ted Yegerman 

Nancy & Gerald Zidle 
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For your convenience, cut out and copy this form the next time you’re making donations or contributions:  Send with your check. 

 

Temple Adath Yeshurun Donation Form                                
 

  Name of Fund _____________________________________________                      

  Amount of Donation ($18 minimum)______Check Number ___________ 

 

  From:       Name ___________________________________________________ 

    Address _________________________________________________ 

 

  To:  Name ____________________________________________________  

    Address __________________________________________________ 

        

  In memory of NAME: ________________________________________________ 

   

  In honor of     NAME:________________________________________________     

        

  In appreciation of  NAME:________________________________________________ 
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Sisterhood Second Night Passover Seder 2016 
 

Saturday, April 23 at 6:00 PM at TAY  
 

 

 

 

PLEASE RETURN THIS FLYER AND YOUR CHECK  

MADE OUT TO TAY SISTERHOOD TO: 

 

 

 Temple Adath Yeshurun     Dot Warshaw 

 c/o Dot Warshaw   OR   66 Flint Road 

 152 Prospect Street     Candia, NH  03034 

 Manchester, NH  03104        

        483-5035 

 

       

 Your Name/s__________________________________________________________________ 

 Best Phone Number to be reached at _______________________________________________ 

 E-mail _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Adults $32.00    Children  $12.00 
 

 Total Attending:  
  

 Adults ____________   Children ______________ 

 
 

 Total Enclosed: $__________ 
 

  

 I/We would like to sit with:  

 

 _____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Dinner Choice: 
  

 Traditional  _______________ Vegetarian ____________ 

 
 

    I/We will help with: 
    Set up _____________ 

    Clean up___________ 

    Other _____________ 

 

We look forward to seeing you there! 
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Alan Kaplan, President 627-8787 kap0205@aol.com 

Cate Tanzer, 1st VP & Membership 714-4337 Cate.tanzer@gmail.com 

Bob Bersak, 2nd VP  471-2703 rbersak@hotmail.com 

Michael Litvin, Treasurer 204-8000 mglitvin@yahoo.com 

Reva Miller, Assistant Treasurer 669-1090 reva@discountnaturalfoods.com 

Jake Berry, Secretary 493-8781 Jakeberry1@yahoo.com 

Jonathan Baron,  Ritual & Tech. 978-521-1728 jbaron@necompservices.com 

Rabbi Beth D. Davidson 622-9390 (H)  540-3595 (cell) rabbidavidsontay@comcast.net 

Lorne Fienberg 672-5481 fienberg.law@comcast.net 

Ruthie Gordon 582-2949 (cell) ruthiehsgordon@gmail.com 

Barry Frank 472-8773 bamkf@comcast.net 

Bob Katchen, House Chair 621-0521 bobtmpladath@myfairpoint.net 

Brotherhood Co-Presidents 

David Penchansky, 

Sol Rockenmacher 

 

622-6040 

232-3477 

 

davidp@penchansky.com 

rockenmacher@comcast.net 

Linda Rockenmacher 232-3477 rockenmacher@comcast.net 

Barry Scotch 493-0593 bscotchnh@hotmail.com 

Michael Yellin 595-5957 yellin.michael@gmail.com 

TEMPLE ADATH YESHURUN BOARD DIRECTORY 

With the arrival of spring we start up our 

Breakfast with the Rabbi again.  The next 

will be on Saturday, March 26,, and,then 

again on May 14 and June 18.   

Frankie Shapiro 

always provides a 

delicious breakfast to 

enjoy before our To-

rah study on these 

Saturday mornings.  

We hope many of you 

will join us. 

 

Our spring Rosh Cho-

desh is scheduled for Saturday, April 9.  

We plan to have a luncheon pot-luck and 

program.  More details will follow. 

 

I want to thank those who contributed to 

the Winter Wonderland oneg which was 

coordinated by Cate Tanzer.   

 

Janice Belmont, Cheryl Waldman, Jo-

Ann Meyers, and Brenda Schadick gen-

erously provided onegs during the month 

of February.   

 

The form to RSVP for our Second Night 

Seder on Saturday, April 23 was pr int-

ed in the  February  Bulletin, and is on 

page 10 of this Bulletin, opposite. 

 

 This year Dot Warshaw is chairing the 

dinner.  We hope many of you will take 

advantage of this communal sharing of 

the holiday meal on the second night of 

the Passover. 

 

Interested teens and men are welcome to 

join us for our annual book discussion on 

Tuesday, April 12, led by Nona Fienberg.  

{See page 14 at Sisterhood Book Club.] 

Welcome Back  
From Sabbatical, 

Rabbi Beth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope you are refreshed! 

Sisterhood News 
Linda Rockenmacher 
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MarchBirthdays 
 

Harrison Bogursky 
Valerie Cadugan 

Mia Fishman 
Benjamin Miller 

 

 
 

March Anniversaries 
 

Becky Shahan Berk  
& Bruce Berk 

 

DONATIONS 

Donations are listed from February 1, 2016 through March 4, 2016. 

 

Special Purpose Funds 
Created with a minimum donation of $5000; may only be used for a specified purpose. 

 

Endowment Fund 
By Ruthie and Joel Gordon to Deb Benton and family, in memory of Alfred Benton. 

By Marcia White to Shirley Arbor, in memory of Paul Arbor. 

By David and Elaine Penchansky to Wendy White and family, in memory  

 of Sheila White. 

 

Brotherhood Fund 
By Rikki and Michael Bornstein to Judith Jolton and family in memory of  

 Bob Jolton.  

By Eileen and Jack Resnick to the Jolton family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Michael and Judith Goldsmith to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Thelma Ellerin to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Barbara and Stan Cohen to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Millie Eisman to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Nancy and Alan Friedberg to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Audrey Goldstein and Doug Sanderson to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Elizabeth Spindel to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Judith Sandler to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Charlotte Krentzel to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Carolyn and Phil Hollman to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Honey Weiss and David Lewis to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Gloria and Saul Levenson to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Nona and Lorne Fienberg to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Do Younger and Ron Wilson to Judith Jolton and family in memory of  

 Bob Jolton. 

By Marc Rubenson to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Fran and Dick Winneg to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Marsha and Denis Paiste to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Jane Silberberg to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Marilyn and Lee Dorson to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Muriel and Ed Broad to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Pam and Luis Englander to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Kelly Farragher-Paras to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Howard Brodsky to Judith Jolton and family in memory of Bob Jolton. 

By Marcia White in memory of Larry White. 

By David and Elaine Penchansky to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Karen and Steven Rothstein to Sherry and Stephen Goldberg in honor of  

 Carla Corbett’s engagement to Jonathan Lawson. 

By Karen and Steven Rothstein to Cliff Lopate and Rabbi Beth, in memory of your 

 aunt Eileen Lopate. 

Bud Baron Ritual Fund 
By Ruthie and Joel Gordon to Cliff Lopate and Rabbi Beth, in memory of  

 Eileen Lopate. 
(Continued at Donations, p. 13.) 

 

Birthday Blessings 
 
At FAMILY SERVICE  (usually the first 
Friday of each month) children under 
the age of Bar or Bat Mitzvah are 
called to the Torah for birthday 
blessings. A community  pot-luck 
supper usually follows.   
 

  March’s Family Service was on 
March 4.  April’s Family Service 
will be on April Fool’s Day.  Don’t’ 
miss it:  April 1, 2016. 
 

See you on Shabbat. 

 

TAY would like to thank 

Jonathan Baron 
   for his time, energy, talent, and vision 

           in creating and launching  

     our new website.   

 

Check it out at the same old address:   

<www.taynh.org> 
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Neighbors Feeding Neighbors 
By Rabbi Beth D. Davidson and Cliff Lopate, in memory of Howard Lefkowitz  

 and Rose Lopate. 

Rabbi Starr Interfaith Fund 
By TJ and Ziva Raney and family to Judith Jolton and family in memory of  

 Bob Jolton. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
By Alan and Joan Reische to Rabbi Beth D. Davidson in appreciation. 

By Wendy White to Missy Haas, in memory of your grandmother. 

By Sandy McCurdy to Wendy White and family, in memory of Sheila White. 

By Judy Clayman in memory of Frances Addelson, Arthur Addelson,  

 Alice Clayman and Stan Clayman. 

By Ruth, Lisa, Mark, Elaine, Mitchell and Kayla Granoff—in memory of  

 Samuel H. Madow. 

By Faith Minard and Stephen Blatt to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Paul Noyovitz and Paula Silver to Judith Jolton and family in memory  

 of Bob Jolton. 

By Paul Noyovitz and Paula Silver to Cliff Lopate and Rabbi Beth, in memory of 

 Eileen Lopate. 

By Sylvia Friedmann to Cliff Lopate and Rabbi Beth, in memory of Eileen Lopate. 

By Jeannette Popovsky to Cliff Lopate and Rabbi Beth, in memory of  

 Eileen Lopate. 

Religious School Fund 
By Debra Garlin, remembering grandfather Robert Rubin, on what would have 

 been his 100th birthday. 

Whitaker Music Fund 
By Carolyn and Phil Hollman to Margy Friedman, in memory of your brother  

 Allan Resnek. 

By Carolyn and Phil Hollman, in memory of Celia Hollman. 

By Michelle Plotkin to Deb Benton and family, in memory of Alfred Benton. 

 

Yahrzeit Fund 
By Deborah Linett in memory of Rhoda Levenberg. 

By Rebecca Kadish and Robert Levine in memory of Joan Kadish. 

By Faith Minard and Stephen Blatt in memory of Fannie Blatt and Betty Minard. 

By David and Elaine Penchansky in memory of Claire and Norman Archambault. 

 
 

Please Note:  Minimum Donation to any specific fund is $18. 
 

 

DONATIONS (cont. from page  12 ) MAZEL TOV! 
Congratulations to Fran and Steve Short 

on the birth of their first grandchild Eva 

Genevieve Shattuck.  Proud parents are 

the Shorts’ daughter Sarah, and her 

husband Jeff Shattuck, of Malden, MA.  

Her naming will be at TAY Shabbat 

service on Saturday March 19, at 12 

noon. 

 

On April 2, Justin Silver will be called 

to the Torah.  Congratulations to proud 

father Robert Silver and his family, of 

Bedford.  Justin is also the son of the 

late Hillary Silver. 

 
[Editor’s Note:  the second scheduled April 

mitzvah will be recognized in the April Bul-

letin, which should reach your homes before 

the occasion.] 

 

Mazel tov to Marty and Judy Wolff on 

the occasion of their granddaughter 

Caroline Wolff being called to the To-

rah on March 5, 2016.  Caroline lives in 

Brookline, MA, with her parentsJona-

than  and Sarah Wolff . 

 

Congrats to Judith Jolton, who has been 

recognized by WZID as one of 20 Out-

standing Women for 2016.  She was 

acknowledged on March 12 at the 

Women’s Expo at the Radisson Hotel in 

downtown Manchester. 

 

Getting Names 

RIGHT  

For  Couples  
&  

All Members 
 

Beginning with the May 2015 issue, 

we will list anniversary couples with 

first and last names.  If the couple has 

different surnames, we will so note.  

We will omit Dr., Mr., Ms. and other 

address titles. 

 

If we make errors—or if your TAY 

mailing labels are not as you  

prefer—please let us know:   

669-5650. 

Joke for March 
Selected by Ted Yegerman 

 

A Hardware Store with Service 

Kimmel went into a hardware store and asked if they sold rat poison. 

 "Sure!" said the clerk.  "Shall I wrap it for you?" 

"No!" was Kimmel’s quick retort.  "I'll send the rats down here so you can feed it 

to them personally!" 
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Sisterhood  Book 

Discussion: 
Dora Bruder by Modiano 

 

 

New This Year 
 

 
 

TAY members  
whose child is not currently enrolled  

at the JFNH Preschool 
 

Register for the 2016/17 school year: 

You will receive $100 off your first month’s tuition  
with a paid registration 

 

For more info call the Pre-School:  782-5174 

reports, and maps—a time that France 

wished to forget. 

Join the discussion, which will be led by 

Dr. Nona Fienberg, Professor Emerita at 

Keene State College.   

 

Nona Fienberg was Chair of the Holo-

caust and Genocide Studies Department, 

and longtime member of the Advisory 

Council of The Cohen Center for Holo-

caust and Genocide Studies.  

_________________________________ 

 

TAY Security Reminder 
 

Please remember that as part of our plan 

to increase security in the building, the 

front doors will be locked 15 minutes 

after the start of any service or class that 

is held when the office is not open.   

 

We understand this may sometimes be 

an inconvenience.    When the office is 

closed, we don’t have anyone working 

the buzzer to screen visitors. 

 

Thanks for helping us make TAY a safer 

place. 

Thank you to the following people for 

leading services and Torah Study while 

Rabbbi Beth was on sabbatical:  Jonathan 

Baron, Alan Kaplan, Jonathan Pollack, 

Ryan Rosenberg, Mary Singer. 

 

Thank you to Brenda Schadick for helping 

in the office. 

 

Thank you to Bob Katchen for doing end-

less repairs on our building. 

__________________________________ 

 

Look in  the  

APRIL  BULLETIN  

for forms, 

 and info on  making  

donations to our various 

FUNDS. 

__________________________________ 

Adult Ed  

Book Discussion 

Slated for May 
Our discussion group—which had an ani-

mated and engaged discussion on Ari 

Shavit’s The Promised Land  in 2015—

will continue to read books with Israeli 

connections.   

 

The next book will be Like Dreamers:  The 

Story of the Israeli Par-

atroopers Who Reunited 

Jerusalem and Divided 

a Nation, by Yossi Klein 

Halevi.   

 

You can purchase your 

copy of this award-

winning book at the 

TAY office.  

Watch future bulletins for the date. 

Everyone is welcome to the Sisterhood-

sponsored book discussion at TAY on 

Tuesday night, April 12, at 7 PM. 

 

The book selected for discussion is Pat-

rick Modiano's Dora Bruder, by the 

2014 winner of the Nobel Prize for Lit-

erature, available in a 2015 paperback 

translation from the original French.  

 

This book is brief, filled with mystery, 

and driven by occupation France's com-

plicity in the deportation and death of 

Jewish French citizens. 

The missing person announcement from 

Paris-Soir, December 31, 1941, “fifteen 

year old Dora Bruder is missing” in-

spires Modiano's 1997 book.  

 

Who was she, this Jewish teenager in 

Nazi-occupied Paris?  

 

How does Modiano's quest honor the 

Jews whose lives and stories Nazis and 

French collaborators erased? 

 

In Modiano's mystery, the author re-

members—in photographs, letters, news 



  

 

 

DATES & TIMES :  MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

NEXT   

BULLETIN-

DEADLINE: 

April 1,2016 

for  APRIL issue. 

Copy to Printer  

  April 6, 2016 for 

MID-April mailing. 

Send news + pictures TO 

<taynews@comcast.net> 

TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS: 

 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is open during 

normal office hours.  Office hours some-

times vary due to holidays/construction. 

 

Normal OFFICE HOURS: 

 

Mon.  9 AM—5 PM 

Tue.  11 AM –6 PM on school days;  

on non-school days, 11-5 

Wed.  CLOSED 

Thu.  9AM—5 PM 

Fri.    9 AM—2 PM 
(Call to check before you drive over.) 
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Tuesday, March 22 
Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Thursday, March 24 
Purim 

TAY Board  7 PM 

FRIDAY, March 25 
Shushan Purim 

Shabbat Service 7 PM 

+ Purim Spiel! 

SATURDAY, March 26 
Breakfast with the Rabbi  9:30 AM 

+Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, March 27 
Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Tuesday, March 29 
Religious School  3:45—5:45. 

 

APRIL 

 

FRIDAY, April 1 
Shabbat Family Service  6 PM, fol-

lowed by potluck supper 
(Spring Conclavette Weekend—

MANTY) 

SATURDAY, April 2 
Shabbat Service 10 AM 

Justin Silver is called  

to the Torah. 

Tuesday, April 5 
Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Brotherhood Meeting  7 PM 

FRIDAY, April 8 
Shabbat Service  7 PM 

SATURDAY, April 9 
Rosh Chodesh  Nisan 

Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, April 10 

Bagels & Biscuits 5K  8 AM 

NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday, April 12 
Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

Sisterhood Book Group   7 PM 

with Nona Fienberg:  Dora Bruder 

FRIDAY, April 15 
Shabbat Service  7 PM 

SATURDAY, April 16 
Shabbat Service 10 AM 

Joshua Hill is called  

to the Torah 

Sunday, April 17 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Preschool P.J. Library Event—Noon 

Interfaith Seder—2 PM 

Monday, April 18 
Seniors Forever Young Board  10 AM 

Tuesday, April 19 
Religious School  3:45—5:45  PM 

Thursday, April 21 
TAY Board Meeting  7 PM 

FRIDAY,  April 22 
NO Service at TAY. 

FIRST NIGHT SEDER. 

SATURDAY, April 23 

NO Torah Study 

PURIM SPIEL  

PLANNED 
Our re-enactment of the story of Esther, 

Mordechai, and He-Who-Will-Not-Be-

Named will take place on Friday, March 

25, 2016 at 7 PM. 

 

Come and study, sing, and laugh, as 

members of TAY enrich the traditional 

story with music.   

 

At  7 PM, we’ll begin with a brief service  

for those saying Kaddish,  and then we 

will segue into the Spiel.   

 

Review your Purim 

trivia, and  

bring  

your sweet tooth! 

 

MARCH 

 

FRIDAY, March 4 

Family Shabbat 6 PM, followed by 

potluck supper. 

SATURDAY, March 5 
Torah Study, 10 AM 

Game Night 

Sunday, March 6 
Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Monday, March 7 
Sisterhood Meeting  6:30 PM 

Tuesday, March 8 
Religious School  3:45—5 PM 

Thursday, March 10 
Rosh Chodesh Adar II 

FRIDAY, March 11 
Shabbat Service  7 PM  

with Cantor Shira 

SATURDAY,  March 12 

Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, March 13 
Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Tuesday, March 15 
Religious School  3:45—5:45 PM 

FRIDAY, March 18 
Shabbat Service 7 PM~Hadassah 

SATURDAY, March 19 
Torah Study  10 AM 

Sunday, March 20 

Religious School  10 AM—Noon 

Bro’hood Purim Carnival  10:45 AM 

Monday, March 21 
Seniors Forever Young Board  10 AM 
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